# DE CONTRACTOR

### Sewer Commissioners Meeting Minutes of Tuesday, May 1, 2018 Bourne High School Library/Media Center Bourne, MA 02532

TA Guerino

#### **Sewer Commissioners**

Peter Meier, Chairman George Slade, Vice-Chairman Don Pickard, Clerk Judy Froman

Note this meeting is being televised and recorded. If anyone in the audience is recording or videotaping, they need to acknowledge such at this time – Michael Rausch Bourne Enterprise

All items within the meeting agenda are subject to deliberation and vote(s) by the Board of Sewer Commissioners.

#### **Meeting Called to Order**

Executive Session 6:00 P.M.

Executive Session: Joint session between Sewer Commissioners and Wastewater Facility Design and Building Committee for contract negotiations as an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the litigation position of the public body. The Chairman declares that such open discussion will have a detrimental effect to the litigation position of the public body

Roll call Vote to convene in Executive Session for the purpose stated. The Board will reconvene in open session following the Executive Session at approximately 6:35 P.M. Roll call vote to reconvene in open session.

Chm. Meier called the meeting to back to order at 6:38 pm.

# 1) Public Comment

None requested

# 2) Vincent Michienzi appealing Water Overage bill for property located at 121 Main Street, Buzzards Bay

Vincent Michienzi spoke about the sewer overage charge that he was billed. He stated it had to be a meter problem. He said they found the leak, it was an old water bubbler that use to be in front of the building and someone turned it on. Asking for relief because the water never went into the sewer.

Tom Guerino spoke briefly about the water leak. Our numbers are based on the Water District number's because we use the meter reading. The Board of Sewer Commissioners would be justified to provide a substantial reduction concerning this problem. Mr. Guerino recommend the Board of Sewer commissioners waive around 80% of the sewerage amount.

**Voted** Don Pickard moved and seconded by George Slade to take the Town Administrator's recommendation for 80% reduction on the bill. **Vote 4-0**.

#### 3) Wastewater Facility Design and Building Committee update

Mary Jane Mastrangelo gave a brief update. The final design of the disposal fields to go in with the police facility bidding process has been completed. The police facility and the disposal fields will go out to bid on May 9<sup>th</sup>. The Wastewater Committee is meeting tomorrow as well as the police facility for the finalizing for that process.

# 4) Status and possible change in the charge/scope of the Wastewater Advisory Committee

Peter Meier said the Wastewater Advisory Committee is limited to the development in Buzzards Bay. We need to look at changing that Charge and scope to have it look at the whole town. If we want to give this committee long-term focus we need to look at different areas of the town. Would like feedback from the members of the Sewer Commissioners and the Wastewater Advisory Committee on what their feelings are about this change.

Elmer Clegg questioned the status of Ms. Riggs with regard to the Wastewater Advisory Committee. Peter Meier said she is no longer the Executive Director/active member. She was the Bourne Financial Development Corporation representative. Mr. Meier said he wants to take the Bourne Financial Development Corporation out as a member of the Wastewater Advisory Committee and put a member At Large in. Tom Guerino said she is no longer serving in the capacity as the unpaid Executive Director, she has been appointed as a member of the Bourne Financial Development Corporation.

Don Pickard said looking at the agenda "Status and possible change in the charge/scope of the Wastewater Advisory Committee", you can change the committee membership as well and just remove the Bourne Financial Development Corporation and make it an At Large position.

**Voted** Don Pickard moved and seconded by Peter Meier to remove the Bourne Financial Development Corporation and make it an At Large position.

Stanley Andrews stated it was discussed that we do have to look at the rest of the town to conform to the requirements of the lawsuit from the Buzzards Bay Coalition. The Charge up to his point was to concentrate on downtown. The Advisory Committee has fulfilled that with the exception of long-term for the additional flow, but we also have the rest of the town to look at. You may want to charge a committee to look at what the different options

are. Still have that long term goal that has to be achieved and you still have to look at the rest of the town to conform.

Don Pickard said the Board of Sewer Commissioners has been responsible for the sewered area for downtown. The water quality in the areas surrounding Bourne, isn't that more a Selectmen's charge as opposed to Sewer Commissioners? Tom Guerino said the 208 plan falls under the Board of Selectmen.

Tom Guerino explained the Commission has been working on this 208 planning process and working with the town on ways to mitigate the nitrogen loads in various areas. The town has been working with the Cape Water Quality group and we are working with the Buzzards Bay Coalition. The Buzzards Bay Coalition is going to be doing additional testing down by Red Brook Harbor area to find out what the actual loads are. The 208 Plan is a way to plan and develop a way to rid the polluted embayments of the nitrogen load.

Jim Mulvey said the town is in a water shed, it includes parts of Plymouth, Carver, Wareham, Mattapoisett, and Marion. Growth isn't going to stop so this is going to be and is a problem. We are going to have to take and get rid of septic effluent when it has been treated. There are millions of gallons of fresh water that have to be disposed of and what is dissolved in it. The disposal of effluent take a vastly expanded Wareham sewer plant, now all the treated effluent that is left would be piped down the railroad from Wareham to our railroad Bridge/Mass Maritime area and go into the canal. You already have the total discharge from the military base all their effluent goes into the canal, Mass Maritime Academy's discharge goes into the canal, all ours goes into the canal, and you are going to have all the discharge from the Wareham plant going into the canal. There should be a discharge line built out and not into one small area of the Cape Cod Canal, which is a manmade waterway, it isn't the ocean and should not be used as a common discharge for the area effluent that comes out of a major sewer plant. If it has to go into the bay it should be further out in the bay.

Don Pickard withdrew his motion and Peter Meier withdrew his second.

**Voted** Don Pickard moved and seconded by Peter Meier the Wastewater Advisory Committee to the Board of Sewer Commissioners shall be comprised of a commercial customer of the sewered area within the Town of Bourne, a representative of the Board of Health or their designee, a representative of the Finance Committee or Capital Outlay Committee, a member of the Planning Board, and four members at large appointed by the Board of Sewer Commissioners.

Mary Jane Mastrangelo said it is important that we have a plan of how we are going to do this regional plan. Who will work on it, what are they going to work on, who are they going to coordinate with, and become informed on the technology. These are the kind of things the Wastewater Advisory Committee should be focused on. Maybe get some professional expertise.

Elmer Clegg reminded the committee you made a modification to their Charge in 2016, the change you made you added the 208 project representative and the Bourne Health Agent as ex officio members. The reason is prior the health agent had been the designee from the Board of Health, then the Board of Health decided to put a member on the board. Suggested on the motion to delete the words "or their designee" after the Board of Health and make it a Board of Health member.

Don Pickard amended the motion and seconded by Peter Meier that the motion read a representative of the Board of Health and striking or their designee.

Amendment **Vote 4-0.** 

Motion to Remove the BFDC as a member and make a 4th member at large - Vote 4-0

## 5) Establish next meeting date

The next Sewer Commissioners Meeting will be on May 29th at 6:00

#### 6) Future Agenda Items

# a. Discuss and possible vote of the Planning Board Preliminary Project Review

Peter Meier said we need to look at the Planning Board's Preliminary Project Review and let Elmer Clegg know if we have any suggestions or changes.

Peter Meier said there is supposed to be a plan as part of the Sewer Allocation Policy, for what is happening to properties that are not using their sewer allocation. Who is monitoring that? Tom Guerino said we are monitoring that, but that is for new allocation.

Judy Froman suggested to have more of a discussion on the Wastewater Advisory Committee; look at the committee members and the committee charge.

## 7) Adjourn

**Voted** Don Pickard moved and seconded by Judy Froman to adjourn at 7:14 P.M. **Vote 4-0**.

Respectfully submitted – Carole Ellis, secretary.